
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June was a month of celebration as we celebrated the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  Flower 

Club celebrated with Jubilee buns, provided by Lynn Wallis. 

The demonstration ‘Garden Party’ by Karen Schofield was very good using interesting 

containers and witty chat.  Karen demonstrated designs that could be used for an outdoor 

event in your own garden or on a larger scale. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We continued celebrating in June with a belated celebration for our Emerald Anniversary 

which was in 2020 which had to be delayed because of the pandemic.  A lovely three course 

meal was enjoyed by many of us at The Thorpe Park Hotel. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Looking forward to next month, July is our Practice Night.  Below is a reminder of what we 

are doing. 

We are no longer doing an Imposed practice night.  Therefore, there is no cost for 

members but you will need to bring your own materials (flowers, container, mechanics 

etc). 

The title is Simply Summer.  You can do any design you like that means Simply Summer to 

you. 

This year we are having a meeting in August.  This will be a demonstration: - 

“Through the Years” by Carole Wickham 

 

Going forward we are continuing to think of ways to raise funds to ensure the future of the 

club as subscriptions struggle to keep up with the rising cost of demonstrators plus 

affiliation fees etc.   

We are trying to restart the plant stall and would encourage members to bring any cuttings 

or spare plants to sell but would ask that anything not sold you take home with you. 

Please remember to have a look at our sales table.  If there is anything you would like the 

sales table to stock, please let the ladies on the sales table know. 

Any other fund raising ideas would be appreciated.   

 

A reminder to those who are going on the trip on 12 July 

Meet opposite Scholes Village Hall (St Phillip’s Church car park) at 9.15. Coach to leave at 

9.30 approx. 

 

Area News 

Clubs have been asked to let members know about an online event run by NAFAS from 

20th June 2022 to 1st July 2022.  

The National Virtual Show 'Chasing Rainbows' includes competitions, talks, 

demonstrations and teaching 'how to' sessions. These will be available on the NAFAS 

YouTube channel, social media platforms and the website.  

 

Looking forward to seeing many of you at practice night. 

 

 


